
 
 
December 20, 2022 
 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman  
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission  
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re:  DE 22-081; Electric and Gas Utilities; 2023 Adjustments to the Energy Efficiency 
Portion of the System Benefits Charges and the Local Distribution Adjustment Charges; 
Technical Statement of Scott T. Balise, Department of Energy 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

Enclosed for filing in this matter by the Department of Energy is the Technical 
Statement of Scott T. Balise verifying adjustments to the energy efficiency portion of the 
system benefits charges and the local distribution adjustment charges proposed by the 
electric and gas utilities for effect January 1, 2023.  This Technical Statement is filed 
pursuant to Commission Order No.  26,745, issued December 14, 2022.  

 
Consistent with the Commission’s current practices, these materials are being 

filed only in electronic form. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ Paul B. Dexter 
 
      Paul B. Dexter  
      Legal Director/Senior Hearings Examiner  
 
Cc: Service List 
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